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Issue 14  Weekly Information Bulletin     Date: Friday 16 December 2022 

Catholic Life - This year we are focusing on ‘The Year of Sanctuary’.  
Termly theme: Solidarity (The Good Samaritan) 
Termly SJW values – Compassionate and Loving 

 
Dear Lord, As we approach the end of this first school term, we thank you for all the great things we have experienced. May 

we be guided by The Good Samaritan, always being compassionate and loving as we go about our daily lives. We thank you 

for our families, friends and our communities. May we have a Happy and Holy Christmas and a positive start to the New 

Year. Amen. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Saint John Wall Catholic School 

A Catholic School For All 

Mission Statement 

‘To educate each and every unique child in our care to hear  

and respond to what God calls them to be’ 

 

 

 

 

“Prospero ano y fefslicidad”  

When Jose Feliciano wrote Feliz Navidad way back in 1970 

little did he imagine that fifty or so years later the song would 

continue to be popular. The song expresses, in English and 

Spanish, how, as we await the birth of Our Lord Jesus Christ, 

Advent is the season of reflection, anticipation and 

reconciliation.  

As can be seen from our excellent web-site preparation for 
Christmas is in full swing at Saint John Wall. At a recent 
governors’ meeting Mr Lloyd-Price outlined what is 
happening. He mentioned how the appointment of Mr Lysaght 
to the Chaplaincy team has further strengthened the school’s 
mission to bring Jesus Christ closer to the lives of all our pupils 
and staff. In his report Mr Lloyd-Price told us the welcome 
news that in the New Year, Father Peter Madden, Parish Priest 
at St Teresa’s in Perry Barr, will be our new Priest Chaplain. 
Something Father Peter is sure to be impressed with will be 
the daily 3.05 pm prayer in which the whole school ends their 
day by coming together on-line to pray and reflect. I’ve 
worked in many Catholic schools but have never witnessed 
anything quite like the reverence and respect shown right 
across the school. By the way Mr Lloyd-Price also described 
how the school is working towards CAFOD’s Live Simply 
Award. More news to come in the months ahead. 
 

It isn’t a surprise, considering we’ve had no fewer than five (!) 
Education Secretaries since the summer, to learn the 
government has abandoned its Schools’ Bill. Apart from 
anything else it means that one of the main policies, the 
academisation by 2030 of all schools, will not now be 
implemented. As you know because the school continues to 
be so successful we have been cautious about joining a Multi-
Academy Company (MAC). Nevertheless, members of staff 
here continue to support those working in other MACs. In fact, 
I was delighted to learn that Miss Marston will be working 
closely over the next year with colleagues in the Our Lady of 
the Magnificat MAC, based in Leamington Spa.  
 

Last month you’ll have heard the Chancellor’s Autumn 
Statement. Regarding school budgets he stated that: “This 
restores 2010 levels of per pupil funding in real terms and 
provides an average cash increase for every pupil of more than 
£1,000 by 2024-25, compared to 2021-22”. As we continue to 
experience rising costs, it will take time for Mr Holden and 
Miss Whitehouse to assess the impact this proposed 
additional funding will have on Saint John Wall’s finances. 
 

The effect the pandemic has had on young people is still 

emerging. Attendance nationally is way below the level it was 

in 2019 with thousands of pupils across the country going 

missing from school. It was pleasing, therefore, to hear from 

Mrs Crooks that our attendance is way above the national 

average. She also described all the help and encouragement 

those individuals experiencing difficulties are receiving as they 

settle back to school-life. Miss Timmins also reported how, 

especially lower down the school, pupils understand how 

good behaviour and co-operating with staff lead to positive 

outcomes. 

Message from Chair of Governors 

 



 
 
 
 

 
Oxhill Road 

Handsworth 

Birmingham 

B21 8HH 

0121 554 1825 enquiry@sjw.bham.sch.uk 

www.sjw.bham.sch.uk 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

On this topic Mr Holder gave us a detailed analysis of how well 
our Year 11 pupils are currently progressing. It’s still early days 
but without tempting fate their attainment data is looking 
promising. Such progress is inevitably a consequence of good 
teaching. In the same meeting Miss Hanson outlined how the 
monitoring of lessons and the training staff receive is 
contributing to some outstanding work in the classroom. 
Incidentally her report showed that a lot of the guidance and 
advice being given to staff takes place between their own 
colleagues. 
 
Before I finish I want to mention two things we were told about 
at a recent governors’ meeting. The first involved an educational 
consultant who works with lots of schools across the midlands 
area. As these are far from where he lives he decided to reduce 
the number he works with - an exception being Saint John Wall. 
He is so impressed with our staff and pupils he wishes to continue 
working here. The other was something one of our parents said. 
Having previously considered a grammar school place for her 
child she became aware of our incredible exam results and so 
decided instead to send her child to Saint John Wall.  
 
As the year draws to an end and we look back at 2022 we realise 
what an extraordinarily unstable period it has been. No sooner 
were the Covid restrictions being relaxed than the outbreak of 
war in Ukraine created unforeseen demands such as over the 
supply of fuel. We owe Miss Marston and all the staff at Saint 
John Wall an enormous debt of gratitude. Whatever else is 
happening in the outside world they ensure our pupils continue 
to feel valued and well looked after. 

 
This term ends a little earlier than is usual with pupils returning 
on the first Wednesday of the New Year – 4th January.  
Until then to you and your families, Feliz Navidad. I hope yours is 
a peaceful Christmas and that you manage to keep warm. I’ll 
leave you with this prayer and look forward to being in touch 
again in 2023: 
 
Christ, come into our world of darkness. Light up our lives with 
your coming. Fulfil all our longings with the joy of your birth. 
Strengthen our resolve to work for change in our world. And to 
share the hope of your birth that each Advent brings. Amen. 
Saint John Wall, pray for us. 
 
Martin Jones - Chair of Governors 
 

Headteacher’s Message 
 

Today's photo newsletter showcases some of the lovely 

activities that have taken place during this season of Advent. 

My personal highlights have been watching Year 8s perform 

at the MAC theatre, seeing a variety of pupils from different 

year groups performing and helping at the school Christmas 

Showcases and post-covid welcoming parents back into 

school for Parents' Afternoons. It was also a pleasure to host 

a range of visitors including Headteachers and Senior leaders 

from other schools, the Assistant Police and Crime 

Commissioner Tom McNeil and also Baroness Estelle Morris. 

All were impressed by the high standards at the school, 

considerate and engaged pupils, and welcoming and 

generous staff. We are only saying goodbye to one member 

of staff this term, Mr Penfold, our Technology technician. Mr 

Penfold will be starting a new job closer to home and we wish 

him all the best for the future. Everybody has worked 

extremely hard and I want to particularly commend our 

dedicated staff whose attendance has been excellent this 

term, contrary to the trends in other schools.  

Thankyou and Happy Christmas all members of the Saint 

John Wall community!  

By Miss Marston 

 

Welcome to Baroness Estelle Morris 

It was a pleasure to welcome Baroness Estelle Morris and 
Tim Boyes from Birmingham Education Partnership (BEP) 
to visit our school.  I was extremely proud to showcase the 
valuable work of our DLP (Developing Local Provision) 
Hub.  Our team provides a service to local schools, 
supporting pupils with SEND, to make rapid progress in 
learning so that they can join mainstream education.  Both 
Baroness Morris and Mr Boyes were provided with in-
depth knowledge of our work by Mrs Hough (DLP 
Lead).  They were able to see the weekly prize giving for 
pupil achievement from Mrs Kaur.  Our pupils were 
excited to inform our visitors about the progress they are 
making in their reading, writing and communication 
skills.  It is hoped that through this visit, our school will 
continue to be supported with funding so that we can 
serve our local community with this excellent provision. 
  
By Ms Hanson  
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Help and Support with Cost of Living 
 

We are a Catholic School for All, we pride ourselves on 

supporting all members of our community through life's 

challenges. Our SJW Values remind us to show all people love, 

compassion and generosity. We wish to ensure that all our 

families have what they need to keep their children safe and 

happy.  

On our school website we have information about the current 

support available to our families through the cost of living crisis.  

Please visit or click here: 

Saint John Wall Catholic School - Cost of Living 

(sjw.bham.sch.uk) 

Home - Gogna Schoolwear and Sports (www.gogna.me) 

St Mary's Coffee Morning 

Pupils have had a wonderful final visit for 2022 to St Mary's this 
morning and it's been busy as usual. They were brave enough 
to have a go at some line dancing which although difficult they 
picked up really well. They also entertained the guests with 
some amusing Christmas poetry and should be very proud of 
how well they read in front of adults when there was so little 
time to practise. 
 
By Mrs Clayton 

Milk and Cookies for Santa 

By Kelly Roper 

There's milk and cookies for Santa, 

And they look delicious to me. 

There are four on a plate on the mantel, 

And if I eat one, there will still be three. 

Santa's quite a plump fellow, 

Looks like he eats well all year through. 

If I eat one more of those cookies, 

Santa will still have two. 

Those cookies have made my mouth dry, 

And now I need something to drink. 

That milk is still quite chilly, 

A few gulps will do it, I think. 

Those cookies were oh so tasty. 

I don't think my tummy's quite done. 

If I only eat one more cookie, 

Santa surely can get by with just one. 

That last cookie looks so lonely, 

He must miss his friends in my tummy. 

I'm not sure that I can resist him... 

No, I can't, and he's certainly yummy! 

Uh-oh, Santa's treat is all gone now. 

If I'm caught, I will be in big trouble. 

I need to beat feet from the scene of my crime, 

And get back into bed on the double! 

 

 

https://www.sjw.bham.sch.uk/page/?title=Cost+of+Living&pid=169
https://www.sjw.bham.sch.uk/page/?title=Cost+of+Living&pid=169
https://www.gogna.me/
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100% Attendance 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Top Form Attendance 

 

Here at Saint John Wall, we recognise those pupils who have been getting 100% attendance, and this term rewarded 

them with a trip to the German Christmas Markets in the city centre. Pupils were able to visit the different stalls in the 

markets and what they had to offer, as well as go onto the Big Wheel of Birmingham in Centenary Square. This was very 

exciting, as the wheel offered some amazing views of Birmingham from up high, where we could see the different parts 

of the city, as well as some of Birmingham's most iconic landmarks.  

Well done also to the following pupils for 100% attendance and received a ‘front of the queue’ lunch pass: Michael John 

7ESM, David Ifeosame 7RAH, Zenab Imran 7JAS, Sara Anthony 7ESM, Sidra Hamarahim, Bhagwant Singh 8AHM, Hazem 

Rahma Al Ashrafani 8HAY, Karina Banger 8AHM, Anna Horvathova 8GRE, Samuel Kinavuidi 8PAW. 

Well done to the forms below for winning the best attendance for this term. They were rewarded with doughnuts. 

 

9BRK 
8FOR 

10GOS 
7LEV 



 
 
 
 

 
Oxhill Road 

Handsworth 

Birmingham 

B21 8HH 

0121 554 1825 enquiry@sjw.bham.sch.uk 

www.sjw.bham.sch.uk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sanctuary Group – International Migrants Day 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pupils in Year 8 have been continuing their work on International Migrants Day. Pupils explored the push and pull factors 

for migration and decided what message they would like put onto the plaque that will celebrate the contribution of 

Migrants to the area. This design was then sent to Mr Penfold and we visited Design Technology to see the plaque being 

made! 
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Christmas Variety Performance & Exhibition 
We held a variety performance which included all year groups, performing music, drama and dance pieces. We also had 

beautiful artwork on display alongside amazing work from Humanities and English departments. We wanted to showcase 

all the outstanding work that takes place on a daily basis at Saint John Wall and all the talent that resides here too. We 

had performances from Year 7 Dance group, Year 10 band, Year 11's talented guitarist. We also had Year 7 and 8 drama 

groups. We would like to thank all pupils who performed so well, you all made the night very special.  
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Christmas Variety Performance & Exhibition 
On Tuesday we also held another night of wonderful performances. We had the art and other departments great work 

on display and we had another night of amazing performances. We had Year 9 band who played L.O.V.E by Frank Sinatra 

and Year 11 who played Higher by Teams alongside Year 11 Romanian style band who all performed beautifully. We 

again, had the Year 7 dance and acting group perform and we closed both nights with the audience and all performers 

singing Christmas Carols getting everyone in the Christmas spirit. Thank you to all parents for coming to watch, thank 

you to all the performers for making both nights so special and thank you to all the staff that made it possible.  
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Christmas Jumper Day 
At this time of year it's really important to remember to give back to those who are struggling at this time of year, with 

illness, money worries or family issues which is why at Saint John Wall we work hard to ensure that we continue our 

charity work to help towards proving some hope to others. On Thursday 15 December the school celebrated Christmas 

Jumper day raising money for Save the Children.  It was so lovely to see staff and pupils getting into the Christmas Spirit 

of giving. We raised £103.29. Well done everyone! 
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Reading Relay – Years 7, 8 and 9 
On Thursday 15 December, pupils in Years 7, 8 and 9 took part in our latest Reading Relay. At the beginning of every 

lesson, they were led in discussion and reading of 'The Promise and the Light' by Katy Morgan. The book is an exciting 

and compelling modern retelling of the Nativity story. It focuses on real human emotions of suffering and joy that arose 

from the circumstances surrounding Jesus' birth, told mostly from the perspectives of Mary and Joseph. Pupils were 

engaged and thoughtful as they considered questions like: what is Joseph's moral dilemma? Why do Mary and Joseph 

face prejudice and discrimination in Bethlehem? What fears does Mary have about becoming a new mother? Every pupil 

in years 7-9 has been gifted with a copy of the book, as a Christmas present from Saint John Wall. We hope you enjoy 

reading the rest of the story! 
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Christmas Card Local Community Delivery 
We also think about how to shine a beacon of hope to those in our local area who might not have family and friends 

sending them Christmas Cards.  All pupils from Year 7-10 delivered Christmas Cards to our local residents to wish them 

a very happy Christmas and a peaceful new year.  Pupils entered a house competition for the Christmas Card design, I 

hope our local community approved of the winning designs. 

 

 

Well done everyone for your efforts in shining a light in the darkness this Christmas time.  
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Christmas Card Winners 

By Sakshi Mahey 10JON 

 

By Priya Chem 8PAW 

 

 

By Alina Mathews 8PAW 

 

 

 

Well done also to the following pupils who entered the Christmas Card competition: Sara Antony 7ESM, Lydia Binyam 
7ESM, David Ifeosame 7RAH, Keyaan Miah 7RAH, James Doyle 7RAH, Hubert Wolant 7RAH, Maninderdeep Sidhu 7RAH, 
Demi-Lee Hulme 7RAH, Trae Nguyen 7RAH, Krishnoor Singh 7RAH, Alan Adamkowski 7LEV, Amina Jahanzeb 7LEV, Allenjot 
Ohaliwal 7JAS, Gloria Osazemwinde 7JAS, Neha Kaur Sagoo 7REG, Ashtaz Islam 7REG, Silvia Nah 8GRE, Muhammad-Sahil 
Adam 8AHM, Taylor Milligan 8FOR, Maja Karwanska 8PAW, Italia Holder 9BAR, Zara Khan 9RES, Nicola Matusik 9RES, 
Yousma Mustafa 9WOO, Mercedes Johnson 9WOO, Sarah Manu 9MCI, Francisca Idemudia 9BRK, Mawra Hussain 9BRK 
 

Joint 

Winner 

Joint 

Winner 

Joint 

Winner 
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House Competition – Year 7 Nativity 
All forms demonstrated active and compassion values through their teamwork into creating their entries. Each pupil 

should be really proud of themselves for their brilliant efforts. This Christmas our forms in Year 7 have been getting 

creative and creating/building their own Nativity Scene. It has been a great competition and was definitely a hard one to 

judge but here are the results: 

 

7JAS 

 

 

 

Winner 

7LEV 

 

 

 

7REG 

 

 

 

7RAH 

 

 

 

7ESM 
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House Competition – Year 8 Jesse Tree 
Year 8 created a Jesse tree this year showcasing active and compassionate values demonstrating their own creative spin 
for each entry. It has been a great competition with amazing team spirit from each form, here are the winners: 
 
 
 

8FOR 

 

 

 

8GRE 

 

 

 

Winner 

8PAW 

 

 

 

8HAY 

 

 

 

8AHM 
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House Competition – Year 9 Advent Calendar 

New this year, Year 9 and 10 created an advent calendar. When visiting the forms there was a lot of competitive spirits 
and enthusiasm throughout both KS4 year groups which was brilliant to see. This was extremely hard to judge, pupils 
made tremendous efforts, but the winners are: 
A special efforts reward is going to 9RES! this is because for each date there is a baby photo of each pupil in their form. 
Their form teacher will have fun guessing who each one is! 
 

Winner 

9RES 

 

 

 

9WOO 

 

 

 

9MCI 

 

 

 

9BAR 

 

 

 

9BRK 
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House Competition – Year 10 Advent Calendar 

Year 9 and 10 created an advent calendar. When visiting the forms there was a lot of competitive spirits and enthusiasm 
throughout both KS4 year groups which was brilliant to see. This was extremely hard to judge, pupils made tremendous 
efforts, but the winners are: 
 

Winner 

10JON 

 

 

 

10WIO 

 

 

 

10HAL 

 

 

 

10GOS 

 

 

 

10HEA 
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Year 11 Trip to Gravity – Star City 
Each year the Year 11 pupils attend a treat trip, this year we have tried something new by going to Gravity Trampoline 

park at Star City. This year’s trip has been used to congratulate and celebrate pupils Mock 1 results and allow for the 

pupils to let off steam by jumping around the wonderful trampoline park which SJW were able to hire out just for our 

pupils to enjoy. As you can see by the photos that all the pupils that attended had a fantastic time! Well done Year 11 

you have earnt every minute of this treat!  
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End of Term Service 

Today we held our special Christmas service, the first service since 2020.  Thank you to the readers, steel pan pupils, 

drama pupils, dhol player and the readers who all made this a service to remember. 
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St Chad’s Sanctuary 
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